

October 6, 2006

Ms. Karen E. Trainer Federal Election Commission 999 E Street, NW Washington, D.C. 20463

RE: COO361956

Dear Ms. Trainer:

I am writing in response to your letter dated September 6, 2006 regarding the 21st Century Majority Fund's July Monthly Report (06/01/06-06/30/06).

This is a response to your inquiry regarding administrative expenses and rent. Administrative expenses are not paid because we have a volunteer that performs these duties and there is not a rent payment because 21st Century majority Fund does not have an office.

If you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely, Julie Franklin Treasurer